
 
November 29, 2021 

 

ROBINSON, WILL 

MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS 

2911 east hwy 10 

GREENWOOD, AR 72936 

 

RE: BOIL WATER NOTICE #4629 

MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS - PWS ID # 773 

 

The Arkansas Department of Health has confirmed the 'Boil Water' Notice issued by William 

Robinson for the customer along west end of Barber Road, east end of Echo Road, Sandridge, 

Morgan and Dizzy-Dean Road on November 29, 2021.  This order was issued as a precautionary 

measure because of the possibility that contaminated water may have entered the distribution 

system as a result of a loss in normal system pressure. 

 

Under the 'Boil Water' Notice, all affected customers are advised that the water may be unsafe 

for human consumption, and water used for drinking or food preparation must be boiled briskly 

for one (1) minute prior to use.  All ice cubes should be discarded and only boiled water used for 

making ice. 

 

This Notice will be lifted by the Department of Health when 2 sets of 2 bacteriological samples 

indicate that the water is free of bacterial contamination and an adequate disinfectant level is 

established throughout the distribution system. 

 

We recommend that you directly notify the news media. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rebecca Davis 

EHS 

 

 

  

Arkansas Department of Health 
 

4815 West Markham Street ● Little Rock, Arkansas 72205-3867 ● Telephone (501) 661-2000 

Governor Asa Hutchinson 

José R. Romero MD, Secretary of Health 
 

Engineering Section, Slot 37 Ph (501) 661-2623 Fax (501) 661-2032 

 www.healthy.arkansas.gov/eng   After Hours Emergency (501) 661-2136  

http://www.healthy.arkansas.gov/


 

MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS 

SEBASTIAN 

 

A PRECAUTIONARY BOIL ORDER NOTICE 
ISSUE DATE: NOVEMBER 29, 2021 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT 

REBECCA DAVIS 

EHS 

ENGINEERING SECTION, (501) 661-2623 

 

 

NEWS ARTICLE    FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

THE ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH HAS CONFIRMED THE 'BOIL WATER' 

NOTICE ISSUED BY WILLIAM ROBINSON FOR THE CUSTOMER ALONG WEST END 

OF BARBER ROAD, EAST END OF ECHO ROAD, SANDRIDGE, MORGAN AND DIZZY-

DEAN ROAD. THIS ORDER WAS ISSUED AS A PRECAUTIONARY MEASURE 

BECAUSE OF THE POSSIBILITY THAT CONTAMINATED WATER MAY HAVE 

ENTERED THE DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM AS A RESULT OF A LOSS IN NORMAL 

SYSTEM PRESSURE. 

 

UNDER THE ‘BOIL WATER’ ORDER, ALL AFFECTED CUSTOMERS MUST BE 

ADVISED THAT THE WATER MAY BE UNSAFE FOR HUMAN CONSUMPTION, AND 

WATER USED FOR DRINKING OR FOOD PREPARATION MUST BE BOILED BRISKLY 

FOR ONE (1) MINUTE PRIOR TO USE. ALL ICE CUBES SHOULD BE DISCARDED AND 

ONLY BOILED WATER USED FOR MAKING ICE. 

 

THIS "PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER NOTICE" WILL REMAIN IN EFFECT UNTIL 

THE PROBLEM HAS BEEN CORRECTED, AN ADEQUATE DISINFECTANT LEVEL IS 

ESTABLISHED THROUGHOUT THE DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM, AND A 

BACTERIOLOGICAL SURVEY SHOWS THAT THE WATER IS SAFE TO DRINK. 

 

THE BOIL WATER ORDER WAS DUE TO MAIN BREAK. 

 

 
SYSTEM PERSONNEL NOTIFIED: Willaim Robinson    BY: Rebecca Davis   ON: 11/29/2021 8:02:17 AM 
SANITARIAN NOTIFIED: Davis, Jason|Jacob Quickle|Jason Davis BY: Rebecca Davis ON: 11/29/2021 8:02:21 AM 
 


